
What’s this?
We, as School Council, believe that your voice matters! As such, this 
newsletter explains all the actions we have taken this term as a result of 
the ideas you have raised.

Remember, if you don’t tell us about changes you want to see, we can’t 
act upon them!

This is our school!
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Action we have taken this term:

● Bike racks have now been installed so you can choose the healthy 
option to get to school!

● Pumps for footballs are on their way so you can say goodbye to flat 
footballs!

● Together with Eco Team, all taps now have signs on them to remind 
us about water waste.

● Teachers have reminded pupils about sharing the bars and 
playground equipment. We don’t think a rota is needed if 
everybody thinks about our 8 behaviours whilst on the playground.



Helping charities:
At The Dell we are always coming up with fun and exciting ways to 
improve the lives of those around us and raise money for charities. This 
term we have:

● raised an amazing £464.05 for Velindre by wearing red!
● taken part in the Tom Daley Daily challenge every day and watched 

a Teacher v Pupil football match, raising a superb £370.50 for those 
in need.

                  

Our Rights:
This term Jemima and Matthew went to the 
Children’s Rights Conference. They learnt about 
the United Nations Rights of a Child. Next term 
they will share these rights with the school. They 
will also be giving you all a survey to understand 
your thoughts and understanding about the rights 
already.

Right: Year 1 dress in Red to 
raise money for Velindre.

Left: Year 3 and 4 cheer wildly for their friends and teachers in the 
Teacher Vs Pupil Football match for Sport Relief.

Right: Our two School Council 
representatives got to meet the Children’s 
Rights Commissioner for Wales, Sally 
Holland.



Additional items for next term’s agenda:

● To discuss how we should behave around the school.
● The way we behave around the new picnic benches around year 4
● Discussing the new layout and image in the KS2 changing rooms.

We are listening!
‘We would like to see 
more space in Yr5 for 
our coats and bags.” 
Year 5 Pupils

“It would be great if Yr2 could 
have more PE games”. 
Year 2 Pupils

“I would like to given 
more opportunities to 
use the field and 
conservation area.” 
Sophie, Year 6.



We are all ears!

This Termly Newsletter has been written 
collaboratively by the School Council.

If you are in school and have 
something to say, please come 
and find us. We are:

Joshua and Caleb in Year 1
Matthew and Faye in Year 2
Freya and Sophie in Year 3
Joe and Lauren in Year 4
Oliver and Aiden in Year 5
Florence, Matthew , Harry 
and Jemima in Year 6

Check out our Twitter 
page:


